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PO Box 202
Carbondale, CO 81623

March 21, 2016

INSIDE ADDRESS

	Re: possible illegal ADU, Lot _____

Dear ____________________ :

The Board of the Kings Row Homeowners’ Association has been informed that your property may contain an illegal Accessory Dwelling Unit, a separate, attached or unattached, “unit” with a kitchen and perhaps with a separate entrance.  We do not know if the information we received is wholly accurate. Further, we realize your house may be plumbed and wired for such a unit, but you may not be using the space as a separate unit.  However, the Board was directed by the membership, at the 2015 annual meeting, to make sure that you know that ADU’s are not allowed within the subdivision.  

Kings Row was platted as a 49-lot “single-family residence” development and our Water Court decrees are based on usage by 49 single-family dwelling units within the subdivision.  Single-family dwelling units are defined by Garfield and Eagle County land use codes and, among other requirements, only allow for one kitchen.  The existence of ADUs can result in the total number of dwellings exceeding our initial subdivision approvals and, further, cause increased water and sewer usage that could push Kings Row up against decreed consumption use limitations. 

Please understand that it does not matter who lives in an ADU - a family member, a friend, a caretaker, a nanny or anyone else.  It also does not matter if the person lives in the unit full or part time or if the resident pays rent or not. The importance is simply that a separate unit exists and affects the count of “units” for purposes of Water Court and land use approvals.
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Because ADU’s were not included in our Garfield County and Eagle County subdivision approvals, any additional unit would have to be approved by the appropriate County through a “land use change” or other permit.  However, even if your lot is large enough to meet County acreage minimums, your on-site sewage treatment facility has enough capacity, your driveway or garage allows for parking by the resident(s) of the unit, and your water usage is within the Water Court’s averaged expectations, an ADU could not be approved because of the subdivision’s unit count.

Under the current HOA covenants, you can have a “roommate.”  The HOA’s covenants do not define “family.”  We are not asking you to have anyone move out, rather we are asking you to remove appliances from the unit to terminate the existence of an ADU.  Allow your roommate(s) to use the full kitchen in the single-family dwelling. 

We are aware that the Lot 11 “barn” was the subject of an Eagle County enforcement action, and we are aware of prior Board correspondence regarding ADU’s on other lots.  Please advise the Board of the current facts regarding a possible ADU on your lot.  And, if the information we have received is simply incorrect, please call or email.  

For your convenience a document containing the county definitions is enclosed.


Sincerely, 


Carolyn M. Dahlgren
HOA President
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